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Welcome to Y11 from the Principal
As we approach the end of the school year, it would be easy to just see things through to the
summer holiday and then recommence in September with Year 11. However, that’s not how
we do things at Broadoak. We have been working with our Year 10 students throughout this
term – guiding them through their PPEs, supporting them with exam expectations, serving
them exam breakfasts and reminding them that they are #simplythe best.
 
It is a real pleasure to watch them mature towards Year 11 and, if truth be known, we already
see them as Year 11 because of how fantastic they are. As parents/carers, you can expect to
have regular communication from us about the various events and information you will need
to know as we move through the next school year. This starts today with the first of our
bespoke Year 11 Newsletters. There will be further newsletters, letters and information
evenings to look forward to, all to keep you informed as well to work with you in supporting
our young people to do the very best they can.
 
For now, I wish all a relaxing and safe summer break. I look forward to continuing our journey
in September with this fantastic group of young people who as we know, are #simplythebest!

Mr McGillowayMr McGilloway



MEET THE TEAM
Raising Attainment Y11

Miss Smith Vice Principal 
- Curriculum & Raising Attainment 

Mrs Onslow Assistant Principal 
- Teaching  & Learning 

Mr McFaul Associate Assistant Principal 
- Teaching  & Learning 

Ms Forster Associate Assistant
Principal 

- Raising Attainment



Preparing for PPEs

We were so proud of the intense hard

work that went into preparing our

students for their PPEs.  This involved

tutors delivering a rigorous programme

of tutorial sessions that will continue into

Year 11.  That first 20 minutes of the day

was key to setting the students up for

the upcoming exams.  In addition, our

student support team met with students

1.1 to enable them to speak about the

upcoming exams, ask questions and

get support to access revision materials.

Not only this, but lots of colleagues were

at school throughout the exam period

making breakfast to fuel the new Y11 as

they embarked upon such a touch

period of time.

Upcoming Events

Before and After School Activities

Reminders

12th July Weston College Taster Day (trip)

13th July Into Apprenticeship presentation
and sessions (in - school event)

Mon - Fri 3pm Homework club in the LRC

Results of external examinations will
be available on GCSE results day
(August 25th 2022).  Results of PPEs
will be shared with students and
families in September 2022.

June was a busy month for

our tutors and students...!

For questions about Y10 into Y11 please email

parents@broadoakacademy.clf.uk FAO Miss Smith

18th - 20th July Work Experience (at
employer - all students based out of school)

Thursday 3pm Rounders

Mon - Fri 8am Breakfast club (free for all,
everyday - no sign up needed)



Supporting Y10 step into Y11

Our role as tutors can be

defined by the following words:

attending, belonging and

learning.  Every morning, our

wonderful tutors meet the

students and welcome them for

the day.  

They then engage in a range of

planned activities as shown on

the table  opposite to build their

skills and knowledge gradually

leading to the final exams

The Tutor Programme

To report a concern about a student and their wellbeing

please email basafeguarding@clf.uk 

“A little progress every day adds up to big results.” Satya“A little progress every day adds up to big results.” Satya



Breakfast
Club
Bagels galore!

FREE FOR
ALL...8am

EVERYDAY

NO NEED TO BOOK

The names above are the students who
attended the first ever revision
breakfast - we have averaged between
30 and 40 students every single
morning! What great habits to get into
already...



A selection of
positive messages

written by teachers
for our new Y11...
#simplythebest



We are excited to remind our families that 2022 is the
100 year anniversary of Broadoak Academy.

A school has existed on this site for 100 years; the
same year that our Year 11 take their steps through
exams and into their post - 16 destinations.

Throughout the year ahead we will write to you
again, every short term (6-8 weeks) to inform you of
the key events, milestones and how you can support
their journey at home.

THE YEAR AHEAD FOR YEAR 11...

WE ARE 100 YEARS OLD THIS YEAR!

MISS SMITH MRS ONSLOW

Contact us: parents@broadoakacademy.clf.uk FAO Miss Smith

More information to come in our Autumn
newsletter!


